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SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2096

As Recommended by House Committee on 

Health and Human Services

Brief*

HB 2096 would amend laws governing the meetings and

elections of the Kansas Board of Pharmacy by removing the

requirement that the annual meeting to elect officers be held in June.

The bill also would remove a requirement that the Board meet, at least

once per year, for the purpose of examining applicants for licensure as

pharmacists.

Background

HB 2096 was introduced by the House Committee on Health and

Human Services at the request of the Kansas Board of Pharmacy.

The Executive Secretary of the Board noted that the Board is not

opposed to having annual meetings, but would like to hold elections

after new board members have been appointed.  Additionally, the

Board representative noted that both examinations for applicants are

given nationally and the Board no longer examines or interviews

applicants for licensure.

The fiscal note prepared by the Division of the Budget indicates

that passage of the bill would have no fiscal effect on the operations

of the Kansas Board of Pharmacy.

———————————

*Supplemental notes are prepared by the Legislative Research

Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental note

and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at

http://www.kslegislature.org
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